## MORROT IR. WOME 3 DING FINANCIAL REPORT YEAR EXDED MARCY 31, 1981

Balance April 1, 1980		\$ 966.79
Revenue	3576 00	
Barbecue	1539.30	
Cookbooks	280.00	
Baked Goods at Reynolds Preserve	33.50	
C I P (Reynolds Preserve)	14.25	
Club Relations	16.23	
Membership	489.64	
Program Committee	186.00	
Sixth District Luncheons	16.50	
Social Committee	36.00	
Total Revenue		2611.42
Cash Receipts		\$ <b>3</b> 5 <b>7</b> 8.21
Disbursements:		
Barbeque	885.10	
Cookbooks	933.43	
C I P (Reynolds Preserve)	14.25	
Club Relations	51.20	
Convention Expense	204.91	
Corresponding Sective	55.80	
Ella F. White Fund	5.00	
Institute	44.00	
Jr. Conference Dues	15.00	
Membership	38.57	
Miscellaneous	49.69	
Penny Art Fund	5.00	
President's Expense	52.21	
Program	277.20	
Public Affairs Tept.	27.68	
	29.75	
Publicity Sixth Dist. Dues (28 members 6 .50)	14.00	
Sixth District Meetings	30.00	
	119.69	
Social State & General Dues (28 members 6 33	84.00	
mallulah Falls School (28 members (	91.00	
35.25)		3025,48
Total Disbursements	-	
Cash on Hand $4/1/81$		552.73

The regular meeting of the Morrott Junior Weman's Club was held on January 1, 1991, with Jamie Griffin presiding. Many Ann MacLene roud the devotional and Viviar Rice lad the pladge to the flag. Corol Hatfield introduced our local legislators, Representatives Bill Lee, Redolph Johnson, Jimny Benefield and Jir Wood. Senator Terrell Starr was also present. The legislators each gave a brief outlank on this year's legislative exection. A question and answer period followed.

After a break for refreshments, the club net for a brief business session. Long proved that we dispense with the reading of the nimutes. It was seconded and passed.

and Hocks brought three prespective members names before the club to be voted on. Those voted on very Peggy Clements, Concie Taylor, and Linda Harrelson.

Viview Rice announced that the February program would be by Jamie Benson of the Emory Eye Bank. She also announced that averyone should turn in the hours of work to the department heads.

Viccinia Charas reported the treasury had a balance-on-hand of \$ 785.12.

Julie Heath appropried that a Home Life meeting would be held on January 13th. Anyone interested in halping with Heals on Wheels should neet at 2t. Phillips Church in January 15th. There will be a Babysitting and First Aide Clinic sponsored by the department on January 31st at 3. & 5. Nursery.

Curol Hall read the expentive counittee recommondation to not have a fund raiser during the north of Pebruary. It was voted on and passed.

Ann welcomed the nor merice of who were approved for membership.

Janks appointed Julia Heath as chairman of the nominating countities. Nan Peeples and Elaine Rivers were nominated from the floor to serve also. They were voted on and approved.

The mosting adjummed at 9:35 n. .

Carol Hall Recording Secretary

approved.

The Executive Counittee met on Junuary 6, 1991, at the home of Jamin Griffin. Those present were Junia Griffin, Aura Ho Ka, Missian Rice, Coul Hell, Minginia Chaves, and Marti Peters n. The following recommendation was made:

The Executive Committee recommends that the Dolgat and Finance Court terms and autompt a money making project forcing the month of Celum ap.

The regular resting of the Herror Jonice Wounts Clair was held on April 2, 1091, at the Hadder Road Community Center with Jamie Wriffin presiding. Nathy Well orn led the pledge to the flag. Viring 12st introduced Betty Lon Community who discussed Claim Community System in which the city of Kormov is now participating.

The roll was collected the minutes seve and and approved as commended. Disjuta there are neverted the bull was employed as at 4-2-11 was \$552.73.

Jamie prostor that a had been contacted by the Soungia Easter Sed Society to contain to many to send a child to marp. Jama Immy maid that we relay consider the thirty enquest will hay. It was seconded and passed. The Somp Fire Cirls had also give the club to contain the money to send a girl to sum. Judi Moster moved that we not reat a made. It was seconded and complete.

Han Deadles, first vice-president, real a latter requesting inactive stains from Anne Hooks. The las read a letter of resignation from Counts Emilla. The club them voted on a new marker, Sandy Waddell. She has later released into the alice.

Jaria reported that siete communion could by at Jobyll Inlend on You Sti. Wivian roming ted Carol Mathield to be the second official voting delegate. She was voted on and approved. Junio also removed that Fall District working would be in Manchester on October 20, 1981.

Miran reported that at the Spring District meeting our clab sen first place in both Hore Life and Public Affairs. Carol Hatfield sac resed the District Clubsons of the Year.

Under unfinished business, Carol Hatfield discussed the findings of the Scholarship committee. June Yeung moved that we table this discussion. It was seconded and passed: O maio Tagler reported from the Symptony Counittee which found that it would be too expensive to bring the ablanta Symptony to Clayton County at this time.

Jame Towns remarked from the April Convilled and the report as filed.

Under new business, Junie armounced the new appointments from the new club year.

James Troy reported that each member would be given five coelebooks to sell. Tirginia moved that each nearer sell the five coelebooks and turn in the namely or the coelebooks within 60 days. It was seconded and passed.

The Clab Relations plan of cart was presented by June Young. With minor adjustments in wording, the plan was approved.

Jamia appointed Judi Lasbitt to chair the by-laws and standing rules revisions committee. Vivian Rice and Linda Harrelson vill also serve on the consistee.

The meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Curol Hall Recording Socretary



The regular meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on May 7, 1981, at the Maddox Road Community Center with Janie Griffin presiding. Peggy Pruitt read the devotional and Pat Robertson led the reading of the Collect.

The minutes of the April meeting were read by Jayne Troy and approved. Virginia Cheves reported the balanced on hand as of May 7, 1981 was \$975.15.

Vivian Rice introduced Mr. Bill Eggers from the Woodmen of the World who presented the club with an American Flag.

Janie Griffin reported on the State Convention which was held in Jekeyl Island during April, and announced the Club won 3rd place in Public Affairs for the State Award.

Vivian Rice announced the next month's program would be presented by the Security Department from J.C. Penney's Outlet Store on "Shop Lifting."

Under new business, Janie Griffin announced that Sandy Waddell and Connie Taylor will be judging yards on Saturday, May 9th for "The Best Kept Yards" in our community.

Nan Peeples, First Vice-President, reported the plan of work for Membership Committee. The plan of work was adopted as presented.

Mary Ann MacLane presented the plan of work for the Arts Department. It was recommended that item 4 be change to read "Members of the Department will investigate the possibility of participation in the Historical Jonesboro Bazaar." The plan of work was adopted as amended,

Carol Hatfield, presented the plan of work for the Education Department. The plan of work was adopted as presented. Carol asked each club member to sign up for representing the club at the monthly school board meeting.

Janie Griffin recommended there be a discussion at the June meeting on the Library Committee functioning under the Education Department.

The Public Affairs Department presented the plan of work. The plan was adopted as presented.

Pat Rager reported for the Social Committee. All Club Members are invited to a Western Cookout at Mary Ann MacLane home on June 13th at 6:30 p.m. A motion to accept the plan of work was seconded and carried.

Jayne Troy presented the proposed budget for the Budget and Finance Committee. A motion to accept the proposed budget of the Committee was seconded and carried.

Pat Robertson reported for the Club Relations Committee. The following recommendations were made: Item 4(c) Secret Sister Gifts - Revealing gift for Secret Sister should be within the 7.50 - 10.00 price range.

Item 6 - Grocery Basket. Delete b, c, and d which covers the drawing for Grocery Basket, the price of tickets for drawing, and the expenditures of the funds collected are to be deleted.

Recommend that there be an addition to item A and this recommendation was to give these items to a worthly cause. The amended plan of work was voted upon and accepted.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Marti Peterson

The June/July meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on June 25th at the home of Janie Griffin with Janie presiding.

Jayne Troy gave the Treasurer Report. The balance on hand as of June 25, 1981, was \$920.15.

The club correspondence was read by Janie Griffin.

Under new business, Linda Harrelson reported for the Education Department on the wording of the letter going to the local businessmen requesting donations for the scholarship fund.

Jayne Troy, Budget and Finance Chairman, announced the club would participate in the Historical Jonesboro Bazaar the weekend of October 10 and 11 for our fund raiser. The club will have a "Concession Stand." We will sell french fries and corn-on-the-cob. The bazaar will be held on the grounds of Stately Oaks, and a workshop will be held at the October meeting.

Janie also requested each club member settle-up their cookbooks at the August meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Marti Peterson

The August meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on August 6, 1981, at the Maddox Road Community Center. The meeting was called to order by Janie Griffin, president. Lona Brown gave a devotional.

Kathie Robichaud and Rob Taylor gave a program on Community Services and Student Activities at Clayton Junior College.

The minutes of the June/July meeting were read and approved. Virginia Cheves reported a balance on hand as of 8-6-81 of \$1,004.15.

Janie read correspondence which included a letter from Mary Cooper and the now-defunct Beautify Morrow Committee. The club has been donated a check for \$160.34 which was left in the treasury of this committee. Janie also announced that Institute would be held at Tallulah Falls on August 13.

The Art Department was reported by Nan Peeples. She announced that we would be sponsoring a local artist, Nancy Walker, at the library in Jonesboro. The department would also be making a trip to the marionnettes' production on August 15.

Jayne Troy reported that the Budget and Finance Committee would conduct a booth a Historical Jonesboro's Bazaar on October 10 and 11.

The Social Committee announced a pool party at Pat Robertson's on August 20 at 12:30.

There was no unfinished business. Under new business, Janie discussed a letter concerning a donation to Tallulah Falls School. Not action was taken. Pat Robertson moved that we use the check we received from the Beautify Morrow Committee to start the scholarship fund. It was seconded and passed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

approved

Carol Hall Recording Secretary The September meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on September 3, 1981, at the Maddox Road Community Center. Janie Griffin called the meeting to order. Pat Moore, a special education consultant with the Clayton County Board of Education, presented the program on special services offered in the county schools.

The minutes of the August meeting were read and approved. Virginia Cheves reported the treasury had \$1,019.34 on hand as of 9-3-81 and the savings account had \$160.34 on hand as of this date.

First Vice-President Nan Peeples reminded everyone of the coffee for prospective members to be held in November.

Janie asked for a volunteer to serve as delegate to the State Board in Macon on October 1. No one was appointed.

Mary Ann MacLane, Arts Department Chairman, discussed the program next month would be that each member would make her own apron for the Bazaar. She also asked each member to bring a handmade item in November for a silent auction. The department also plans to have a pumpkin decorating contest for some students at Lake Harbin Elementary.

Carol Hatfield explained more about the proposed scholarship the club would like to offer at Clayton Junior College. She moved that the club set the guidelines for a sustaining scholarship to be provided by said club. The motion was seconded and after some discussion was voted on and defeated. Nan Peeples then presented another motion which stated simply that the club provide a scholarship. The motion was seconded and voted on and passed. The Education Department will meet to draw up more specific guidelines for the said scholarship.

Jayne Troy discussed plans for the booth at Historical Jonesboro's Bazaar. Kathy Welborn discussed plans for the decorations of the booth.

There was no unfinished business. Under new business, Jane Young moved that the club rent a post office box in order to handle the club mail. Judi Wester seconded it and the motion passed.

Carol Hatfield then discussed the Cancer Society Salad Day to be held Saturday. October 1. Everyone was encouraged to participate.

Janie asked for a volunteer to serve on a committee at Reynold's Nature Preserve and to work with David McIver. Kathy Welborn volunteered to do this.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

approved

Carol Hall Recording Secretary

## RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT REGARDING SCHOLARSHIP

- 1. Definition: The Morrow Junior Woman's Club is establishing a scholarship for a woman, twenty-five years or older at Clayton Junior College. The scholarship will be known as the Morrow Junior Woman's Club Scholarship.
- 2. The amount of the scholarship will be \$100.00, minimum, and will be given annually.
- 3. The scholarship will be publicized in local newspapers, by flyers posted in daycare facilities, grocery stores, public schools and businesses frequented by women. We will request that our scholarship be announced at local P.T.A. meetings. Students will be informed of the scholarship through appropriate channels.
- 4. The first scholarship will be given prior to March 9, 1982, the deadline for Spring quarter applications and credentials. (It was suggested that the recipient be recognized at our annual banquet, if possible.)
- 5. The Education Department recommends formation of a selection committee containing one of each of the following:
  - (1) Executive Committee
  - (2) Budget and Finance
  - (3) Education Department

This should provide an equitable representation of the membership. The Education Department Chairman should be notified of representative by October 15, 1981.

Dr. Margaret C. Davis, Director of Counseling and Testing at Clayton Junior College has kinkly agreed to advise this committee.

- 6. A C.P.A. is being consulted about applying for tax-free status.
- 7. A letter to solicit contributions will be considered after receiving response from IRS and results of food concession at Historic Jonesboro.
- 8. The Education Department recommends that the scholarship shall be administered in future years by the Education Department or a scholarship committee appointed by the President.
- 9. The Education Department recommends that Budget and Finance be responsible for investing the corpus. The possibility of having this handled by a trust department of a bank should be investigated.
- 10. The Education Department recommends examining the possibility of including the scholarship in the standing rules.
- 11. The Morrow Junior Woman's Club will be responsible for administering the scholarship and investing the corpus. Federal guidelines prohibit Clayton Junior College from discriminating on the basis of sex, race, or age.

The October meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on October 1, 1981, at the Maddox Road Community Center. Nan Peeples, First Vice President, called the meeting to order. Eloise Bertschin gave the devotion. The minutes were read and approved as corrected. Virginia Cheves reported the balance-on-hand as of October 1, 1981, was \$1,003.22. The savings account has \$160.34.

Mary Ann MacLane discussed the silent auction sponsored by the Arts Department to be held at the November meeting. A pumpkin decorating contest will be held at Lake Harbin Elementary on October 26th.

Carol Hatfield reported for the Education Department. She presented the guidelines for the scholarship to be presented in the spring. She also reported that the Cancer Society Salad Day in which some members participated netted \$1,000.

Jayne Troy gave details concerning the concession stand for Historical Jonesboro Bazaar next weekend.

The program consisted of the Arts Department's directing an apron making assembly line. These aprons are to be used at the bazaar.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

approved

Carol Hall Recording Secretary The November meeting of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club was held on November 5, 1981, at the Maddox Road Community Center with Janie Griffin presiding. The program was presented by Sheriff Robert Deyton who discussed the need for a new jail which will be voted on in an upcoming bond issue. After the program, Jane Young moved that the club endorse the new jail bond issue. The motion was voted on and passed.

Pat Robertson led the collect and the pledge to the flag. The minutes of the October meeting were read and approved. Virginia Cheves reported the balance-on-hand as of 11-5-81 to be \$635.24. The net profit from the concession stand was approximately \$200.00.

Janie Griffin gave the president's report on the Fall District Meeting in which she and Carol Hatfield attended. She presented the proposal from the meeting which would change the times of the meetings in the fall and spring. One would be held on a Saturday and one would be held during the weeks to accommodate both working and non-working members. No action was taken on this proposal.

Vivian Rice reminded everyone that there would be no meeting in December due to the Christmas social. Pat Rager, Social Chairman, went over the plans for the Christmas social to be held on December 10th at the Edgewater Country Club.

Peggy Pruitt discussed the legislation that the GaFWC has a special interest in in the next Legislative session. A poll was taken on the general views of the club on each issue.

Under unfinished business, Judi Nesbitt went over the By-Laws Revision Committee's proposed changes. These changes will be voted on at the January meeting and will appear in the next newsletter. The following changes were recommended:

Article IV, Section 2 E The Corresponding Secretary shall carry on correspondence and give notice of regular and special meetings of the club. She shall be responsible for compiling and mailing monthly newsletters to all club members. The Corresponding Secretary shall be responsible for compilation of the yearbook.

Article VII, Section 7 (Delete the last sentence) The Program Committee shall consist of the Second Vice-President, as Chairman, department chairmen, and any other member appointed by the chairman.

Article VII, Section 9 (Add Section 9) The Social Chairman and her committee shall be responsible for the March Meeting Installation of officers.

Under new business, Pat Robertson moved that the Club Relations Committee be allowed to collect clothes and food for a couple in the community whose house burned recently. The motion was voted on and passed.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

approved c.H.

Carol Hall Recording Secretary